## SCOTT T. MCCUE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

## EATONTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION

Administrative Offices 5 Grant Avenue Eatontown, NJ 07724 Tel. (732) 935-3323 Fax (732) 578-0017

April 29, 2021

## Dear Eatontown School Community Member:

I hope this correspondence finds you well. As the educational leader of the district, I wanted to provide a courtesy communication regarding some important changes for next school year. The changes described below will occur for the 2021-2022 school year.

The 2021-2022 School Budget was approved on Monday, April 26, 2021 at our regularly scheduled public meeting. Due to continued state funding cuts, the district will need to reorganize its Administrative Team and reduce one administrative position for next school year. This reduction will occur in conjunction with a reorganization of the Administrative Team. The changes are listed below:

- Mr. Brogna will become Principal of Memorial School.
- Mr. Iozzi will become Principal of Woodmere School.
- Mrs. Micciulla will become Principal of Margaret L. Vetter School.

Please remember that Mr. Medlin announced his retirement from the district in March. Mrs. Nappi announced her retirement from the district in April. The Director of Education responsibilities will be managed by members of the Administrative Team in the future.

Thank you for your attention and consideration. The district expects these changes will reduce expenses moving forward as well as position our experienced, talented school leaders in places where they can continue to make a difference for students and staff.

Sincerely,

Scott T. McCue

Superintendent of Schools

STM:ilq